
It is hard to believe that another year is drawing to a close.   It has been a very busy year! 

This year has been full of exciting learning, projects and fun - our weekly Assemblies, 

Fitness Fridays, overnight camping experience at Stanley Park, Growing Chefs, Bicycle 

safety, Fun friends, Badminton, Basketball, Mara Fun, Choral Festival, Recorder Festival,  

iPad Learning projects, Dancing, Earth Day Centres, Salmon Release Project , Welcome 

To Kindergarten, Robtics, Butterflies. . . It seems like just yesterday we began the school 

year and yet so much has happened! 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the students, staff and parents, for your 

contributions.  Because of you, there is this wonderful sense of community and an       

inclusive, respectful, nurturing environment for learning and teaching here at Renfrew.   

It never ceases to amaze me all the gains and growth that occur over the course of a 

year. I am proud of all the efforts and achievements.  I hope all students are as proud of 

their accomplishments as we adults are.  There is no greater joy than to watch our       

children discover their passions, solve problems, learn new skills, gain knowledge, 

achieve their best, and enthusiastically participate in all the opportunities that have been 

provided.     

To the families and staff that will be leaving Renfrew this year, we wish you all the best in 

your new communities. 

Good luck to our grade 7’s as they begin their high school careers.  We know they will 
take with them many fond memories of their years at Renfrew.  We wish them all much 
happiness and  success. 
 
And to our Vice Principal, Ms. Baker, thank you for all that you have done to help prepare 
and successfully set up our students for life long learning.  You have truly made a        
difference in the lives of many children and families.  Your contributions will always be 
remembered.  We wish all the best at your new school, MacKenzie. 
 
Wishing everyone a safe and fun filled summer ! 
Ms. Sandhu 
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THANK YOU FOR A WONDERFUL YEAR OF LEARNING 

Tel: 604-713-4851 

Fax:604-713-4854 

 如閣下需要翻譯服務，請與校務處聯絡。謝謝！ 



Each child is an adventure into a better life-an opportunity to change the old 

pattern and make it new.  -Hubert H. Humphrey 

 PAGE 2 

The end of our year also means the departure of some staff.  

Leaving us this year are:   temporary contracted teachers Monica Moody, Phung Van,  

Patricia Morris and Sally Koh. We also have contract teachers  that will be moving schools: 

Jessica Morrison, Sarah Irving, Lori Fraser and  Christine Coles.  Also moving on will be the 

SSA team of Chloe Lesmeister and Judy Heintz.  Judy will go back on call and Chole will begin 

her teaching career.  Our Vice Principal Lorraine Baker will also be leaving us, to join the 

staff of Mackenzie Elementary.   We thank them all for their contributions to the Renfrew 

community and wish them all the best!  They will be missed! 

We are welcoming to our staff next year three new teachers:  Ms. Eliza Hoang (Gr. 3/4),  

Ms. Joanne Lambert (Grade 1/2) and Ms. Laura Moino King (Kindergarten).  We will also be 

hiring a new Montessori Grade 6/7 teacher and a temporary teacher to cover Ms. Lee’s         

Montessori 4/5/6.   

Please  remember to check 

out BVJJ Jiu-Jitsu this 

summer for a look at their 

programs.  Each child took 

home a flyer for a one  

month free trail.  Please 

consider having your child 

participate.  Most students 

really enjoyed their opportunity earlier this month in             

participating in two lessons at school.  You can even check 

out the adult classes.  If you do make it out remember to 

let them know that you are a part of the Renfrew Family.  

Happy healthy summer habits to you all and maybe we will 

see you at the gym!   

 

 
 

 

Thank you to the countless volunteers that have supported the  students, staff and          

families here at Renfrew School.  We are very fortunate that many of you are able to    

volunteer your time in countless ways: from field trip support, reading one to one, driving, 

helping with hot lunch, popcorn sales, and putting on classroom presentations, just to name 

a few of your contributions.  Your involvement in your child’s education  has a positive im-

pact on his or her success as a learner.  Thank you for the very important role you play.  



 

Division 10, Gr. 1/2:  Ms. Joanne Lambert - Room 263 

Division 11, Gr. 1: Ms. Laura Hepburn - Room 166 

Division 12, K: Ms. Moino King —Room 209 

Division 13, K: Ms. Danita Kwong - Room 210 

Division 14, K: Ms. Jennifer Mooney - Room 008 

Division 15, District: TBA - Room 011 

Division 16,  Montessori 6-7: Ms. Alyssa Lee - Room 104 

Division 17, Montessori 4-6: Ms. Cora Wong - Room 207  

Division 18, Montessori 4-6: Ms. TBA - Room 108 

Division 19, Montessori 1-3: Ms. Madhih Asif - Room 203 

Division 20, Montessori 1-3: Ms. Megan Smith - Room 105 

Division 21, Montessori 1-3: Ms. Julia Cheung - Room 165  

Division 22, Montessori K: Ms. Lucia Bildstein Room - 260 

 

These grades are subject to change based on our  

enrollment in September. This is one of the reasons it is 

imperative for us to know if students are returning to 

the school, moving or returning late. Thank you for your 

consideration. 

We are unable to comment on the placement of      

students for the upcoming school year. One of the 

main reasons for this, at this time, is the ebb and 

flow of students in and out of the school. We will be 

unsure of the exact placement of students until the 

children are all  counted on the first day in            

September.  As well,  although we know that everyone 

is anxious to know who their classroom teachers may 

be next year, any changes that take place due to   

enrollment may not only affect the students but the 

teachers teaching a particular grade.   At this time, 

the division of classes and the classroom teachers are 

as follows: 

 

Division 1, Gr. 6/7: Ms. Linda Visser - Room 206 

Division 2, Gr. 6/7: Mr. Bart Braun - Room 201 

Division 3, Gr. 5/6: Mr. Brian Wong - Room 109 

Division 4, Gr. 5/6: Mr. Paul Black - Room  110 

Division 5, Gr. 4/5: Mr. Duncan Loutit - Room 208 

Division 6, Gr. 3/4: Ms. Eliza Hoang - Room 204 

Division 7, Gr. 3: Ms. Suzanne Salter - Room 202 

Division 8, Gr. 2/3: Ms. Sue Fryer-Mangan - Room 262 

Division 9, Gr. 1/2: Ms. Jane Hughes - Room 261 

A child’s life is like a piece of paper on which everyone who passes by 

leaves an impression. 
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 STUDENT PLACEMENT 2018-2019 

 Late Returning Students 
If a student currently enrolled in a 
Vancouver school, expects to  
return to their Neighbourhood 
School later than Tuesday,  
Sept. 4, 2018 but prior to Sept. 
30

th
, the parent or legal guardian 

must fill in a form by June 29, 
2018 in order for the student to 
remain enrolled in the school.  
Forms are available from the 
school office. If we are unaware of 
late returns, due to limited space 
and resources all  student          
attendance must be verified by 
noon  Wednesday, Sept. 5, 2018,      
otherwise spaces may be filled 

with other students on waitlists. 



Renfrew Elementary School 

3315 East 22nd Avenue, Vancouver, B.C. V5M 2Z2 

                Parent Advisory Committee  

We would like to thank the 2017-2018 PAC Executive Members: Maya Toews, Angela                  

Giardullo, Rachel Chan, Gina Prasad  and Stephen Chow, for your commitment 

and dedication to your roles and our school.   We are lucky to have you!  You 

help make our community vibrant.  We appreciate all the little 

extras we enjoy to support the teaching and learning.  And 

thank you for the wonderful  barbeque!  It was  a wonderful 

event and it was well attended!  Nice work! 

Renfrew Cares for Self-Renfrew Cares for Others-Renfrew Cares for the Surroundings 

 Get your child to talk 

 Help your children understand the 

story 

 Praise your child 

 Encourage your 

child by  listening  

 Relate the book to your life 

 Ask your child good questions 

while reading  

 With younger children, point to 

words when you read 

 With older children, take turns 

reading 

 Let them prac-

tice 

 Choose books 

carefully 

 Let your child re

-read favourite stories to you over 

and over again 

 Have fun!                 © Hoo/Wong 

NEW PAC 

EXECUTIVE 
2018-2019 

 
The PAC AGM and election will 
be held in May.  We hope that 
parents who are still interested in 
taking a formal role will step   
forward in the fall.  If you are 
interested in more information 
please contact the office or the 
PAC.  Thank your for your      
interest in serving our               
community. 
 
The following parents will be 
continuing on in there roles or 
have been newly elected to serve 
our community this fall: 
 
 
PAC Co_Chair: Angela Giardulo 
                           Maya Toews                                  
 
Treasurer: Lina Li 
 
Secretary: Gina Prasad 
 
Fundraising Chairs: Amber Woodward 
 
1st Members at Large: Rachel Chan  
 
2nd Member at Large: TBA 
 

HOW I CAN HELP MY 
CHILD READ: 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

2018-2019 
Please note 

that our        

calendar  was  

sent home 

some time ago.  

If you would 

need to access it again please check 

the school website.  I you would like a 

paper  copy please  come and see us 

in  the office and we would be happy 

to give you one. Thank you. 

School re-opens for the 2018-2019 
school year on Tuesday,            
September 4th.  All students are 
expected to arrive at 9:00 am  and 
report as follows: 

 Last year’s Grades K - 6 to last 
year’s classroom All new students 
Grades 1-7  to the  library 

 All new Kindergarten students 
please refer to gradual entry 
schedule.     

We will be in session for only a short 
time.  Dismissal will be at 10:00am.  
We hope to have  students settled 
into their new classrooms by the end 
of the first week. Wednesday will be 
the first full day for students in grades 

1 to 7.  

If you want to touch the past, touch a rock.  If you want to touch the 
present, touch a flower.  If you want to touch the future, touch a life.  

PLEASE REMEMBER TO COME AND CHECK THE LOST AND FOUND IF YOUR CHILD IS MISSING ANYTHING! 


